
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

  Yoga  Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi   

   
8:45-9:45 am Chickens  

8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

    8:30 AM   8:30 AM Yoga    

  1:00 PM Spectrum  1:00 PM Spectrum   
8:15-9:45 am   

  Craft Class Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Lunch @ Noon     

  2:00 PM Ceramics 6:30 PM Board Mtg 1pm   
  Line Dance Club  2pm Snack Bar    7:00 PM Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

   
8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am Breakfast 

    8:30 AM  
  8:30 AM Yoga  8:30 - 9:45am 

  1:00 PM Spectrum  1:00 PM Spectrum   8:15-9:45 am  

    Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Lunch @ Noon     

  Craft Class 2 PM Lunch 6:30 PM   1:00 PM   

  Line Dance 1:00 PM Snack Bar    Gen. Meeting Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi  
  

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens  
8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

     8:30 AM   8:30 AM Yoga  Dinner 

  1:00 PM Spectrum  1:00 PM Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am 6:00 PM 

  Craft Class  Lunch Bingo    Lunch      

  2:00 PM noon 6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance   Snack Bar    Genealogy Cir Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM 1:30 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

   8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

    8:30 AM    8:30 AM Yoga    

  1:00 PM Spectrum  1:00 PM Spectrum   8:15-9:45 am   
  Craft Class Lunch Bingo    Lunch     

  2:00 PM noon 6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance   Snack Bar      Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

29 30 31        

  8:15-9:45 am Spring      

   Chickens     

  1:00 PM 8:30 AM     

  Craft Class Spectrum      

  2:00 PM Lunch     

  Line Dance noon     

  3:30 - 5:00 pm       



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD: UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS  

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: FRAN EIKENBERG francis@the-tropics.net 

SECRETARY: CAROL O'QUIN carol@the-tropics.net 

TREASURER: BARRY LEPENDORF barry@the-tropics.net 

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

STEVEN EVANS  
steve@the-tropics.net 

JERRY AGUILAR 
jerry@the-tropics.net 

PATRICIA HARRIS 
patricia@the-tropics.net 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
carolyn@the-tropics.net 

SARGENT AT ARMS: JAYME OJEDA         jayme@the-tropics.net  

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 
SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com 

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGER: NANCY PAYNE 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550 
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL 
RESPOND  

TO AFTER HOUR CALLS 

PARK SECURITY 
C&C SECURITY INC. 

1800 443-8000 
WHEN C&C SECURITY IS ON DUTY HERE 9PM TO 

6AM. 
RESIDENTS CAN CALL 713-1260TO SPEAK TO 

THE GUARD ON DUTY FOR EMERGENCY ISSUES.  

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES. 

mailto:richard@the-tropics.net
mailto:francis@the-tropics.net
mailto:carol@the-tropics.net
mailto:barry@the-tropics.net


COMMITTEES 

BREAKFAST CHAIR RICHARD STOLL 408-839-3358 

HOUSE FACILITIES LORIS COOK 489-7027 

POTLUCK 
STEVE EVANS 

BEA BARTZ 
386-0509 
489-6388 

SUNSHINE HELEN CUMMINS 421-6309 

LIBRARY BEA BARTZ 489-6388 

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
BRAVOBEN 

TINA MARIA  489-5749 

SENIOR CITZENS - CITY HALL ANITA ROQUE 471-2815 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
NIKKI BRACKEN-POE 

CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

RESIDENT'S CLUB 
 AUDITING COMMITTEE 

DARLENE CORNELL 
RICK HENRY 

ROBERT HISLE 
972-0366 
487-7817 

RESIDENTS ACTIVITIES  
AND ENTERTAINMENT BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEE BOARD PH # 

THANKSGIVING  
DINNER  

FUN 



TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

 
TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 

2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
IN CLUBHOUSE @7PM 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 
408 839-3358 

 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 
DOORS OPEN 5:30PM  

MOVIE STARTS 6:30PM 
LOCATED NEXT TO THE LAUNDRY ROOM 

AND "SPLIT ENDS BEAUTY SALON" 
102 PALM DR.  

TROPICS POTLUCK 
DISH TO PASS 

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

STEVE EVANS 386-0506 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 
DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 

EARLY 6:30PM 
REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR 5:30PM 

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 
OR RICHARD STOLL 

CRAFT CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE  

CATHY LIGHTHILL 471-7053 

TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE RM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

8:30AM IN CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY 
EVERY MON, WED, & FRI 1PM 

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUB-
HOUSE  

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI 8AM-12:30PM 

B BUG BUILDING 102 PALM DR. 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 
THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
1:30PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 

TROPICS CERAMICS CLUB 
1ST TUESDAY OF THE MONTH 

2PM IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO 

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 



 
January Message 

 
 

 Happy New Year to everyone!! Another year in the 
books! The current Tropics Residents’ Board has a VERY 
successful half year. We are half way though our first term 
in office. All our events were a great success, Casino Night, 
Halloween, Flea Market, Thanksgiving Dinner, Christmas 
Dinner and New Year’s Eve Celebration. We are looking for-
ward for six more events in 2017. 
 The new baffling in the dining room makes it easier 
for all to hear. Thanks to all that had to give up their events, 
Spectrum and Line Dancing. Bingo and snack bar came 
back strong after a two-week interruption. Yoga, Craft 
Club, Spring Chickens and Live 2B Healthy had to relocate 
for their events.  
 The pool was heated for two extra months that a lot of 
people took advantage of. The Hot Tub was resurfaced, it 
was looking a bit grimy. That pesky leak near the fire place 
has been located and fixed. Thanks Bob and Dale. They are 
working very hard being one man short. Thanks!! 
 We have a Bylaw Committee that is looking for sug-
gestions. If you have some concern about the way the Residents’ Club performs, now is 
your time to help correct your concern. We are also taking suggestions for the 2017-2018 
wish list to present to Millennium this spring. Drop your suggestions for both in the Resi-

dents’ Club Mail box in the hall.  
Hope you all have a great 2017 and join us to making The Tropics the Best 

Place to Live. Hope to see all of you at our Chinese New Year Event and 

Dinner. 



MILLENNIUM MEMO  
 
Can you hear me now? 
We just wrote a check for $156,652.91 to pay for sound abatement panels in the 
Main Hall, a project that should be finished by the time you read this. For that kind 
of money, I sure hope it’s a sound investment! 
Some of you told us the Hall was much quieter during the Thanksgiving Dinner. If 
so, that’s great to hear. There were 250 at the Dinner and many of the sound ab-
sorption panels hadn’t even been installed yet, so unless you were all whispering, 
this is exciting feedback. 
The Main Hall acoustics have been a problem as long as anyone can remember—
and for some of you, that’s a long time. We’ve discussed this at every budget meet-
ing we’ve ever held. If the new panels actually work, we owe a big Tropics Thanks 
to West Coast Sound Solutions for FINALLY allowing us to be able to hear each oth-
er. 
Of course, abating the sound for 250 partiers is one thing. The true test will be 
whether you can hear me the next time I attend a Residents’ Club meeting. 
Now for the next challenge:  the Clubhouse Skylights… 
In Other News… 

 Stacee Price (she’s with SPARC, our resident services partner) may have res-
urrected the Food Pantry Program. We should know by the end of the month if 
her diligence was rewarded. If so, thanks to the Tri-City Food Bank for giving us 
another chance. 

  
 I knew Jim Woock would be a tough act to follow but I didn’t think it would be 
this tough. Let’s hope we find a great replacement for Jim soon! 

  
 More of your Rent Dollars at Work: $13,733 to re-plaster the Spa, something 
we seem to do every year, and $2,145 for a new Pool Filter Pump. That last item 
became more urgent when we decided to extend the pool hours. 

  
 This month’s Kudos go to Dale & Bob, who saved the Park thousands of dol-
lars by finding and fixing leaks at the Car Wash & Clubhouse Fireplace Room. 
Nice work, guys! 

  
Speaking of plumbing problems…did you hear that someone broke into the Police 
Station and stole the toilet? Right now the Police have nothing to go on.   
Enjoy the Sounds of Silence in the Clubhouse, maybe we should send Dale & Bob to 
help the Police with their plumbing…and have a Happy New Year and a great 2017! 
 

George Turk  



 
 

MANAGER’S  
CORNER  

FOR JANUARY 2017 
 

 
Welcome 2017. Hoping everyone had a nice holiday season.  Your homes were beautifully 
decorated and it added a nice touch to the neighborhoods.  Jerry, as usual, was filled with 
Christmas spirit and outdid himself with lights.  Hope Barbara doesn’t faint when the 
electric bill arrives. 
 

Lots of residents took advantage of the extended time through December for the pool.  It 
is now closed until April 1st; however, the spa and saunas are open year-round.  The spa 
was being renovated at the time I prepared this article but should be back in service ear-
ly January. 
 

Christmas trees (no flocked trees though) can be cut up and thrown in the dumpster.  
Please remember to cut up items for the green waste dumpster.  Do not throw in large 
branches, etc. 
 

Looking forward to the Chinese New Year celebration on January 21st. Year of the Roost-
er. 
 

Wishing you a Healthy, Prosperous and Happy New Year. 
 

Nancy Payne 

Resident Manager 



 
 
 

WISHING YOU A SPEEDY RECOVERY 
 

BOB GAROT 
 

BARBARA BABROF 
  

MARY LEE STONICH  

 
 

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR 
 

SHUGIN FAN—22 PALM DRIVE 
 

CLARENCE QUINAJON AND ALICE JONES 
- 354 TAHITIAN CIRCLE 

 

 
 
 
 

OUR SYMPATHY GOES OUT TO THE FAMILY OF:  
 

JULIA GONZALEZ—61 PALM DRIVE—ON NOVEMBER 20, 
2016  

 
 

 
 

Thanksgiving  
Dinner  

fun 



Saturday, January 21 
Doors Open 5:30 pm 

Authentic Chinese Food 
Lots of Entertainment and Fun 

Resident Tickets $5.00   Guest 
Tickets $10.00 

Last day to get tickets is January 18 
Tickets Available at All Events and Snack Bar 

Co-Chairs: Richard Stoll & Miss Lacy 

Wants You To Join Us To Celebrate 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Ftwibbon.s3.amazonaws.com%2F2012%2F10%2Ftemp_3333f3fd-398b-4a28-b41a-808c3f78683d.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Ftwibbon.com%2Fsupport%2Fgong-xi-fa-cai&docid=aA29UcQvNMYktM&tbnid=Rif1MaI4jlqedM%3A&vet=1&w=102


 GETTING TO KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR– LYNN MONTOYA 
By BravoBen Salsedo 

 

 You can easily recognize her when entering the club 
house. She’s the one with the big beaming smile. This special 
lady makes your visit something to look forward to.  
 Lynn Montoya was born in Richmond Virginia and comes 
from an all Navy family. She moved around from place to place. 
Her father and husband Louis served their country proudly.  
She met Louie in his uniform at a dance in Long Beach, CA.  
May 11, 1946 was her wedding day which she recalls with fond 
memories. They have 3 children together, a girl and 2 boys.   
 While living in Hayward the Montoya family heard about 
a new mobile home park that was being built in Union City. It 
didn’t look anything like we now know it. There was a lot of va-
cant land with a large trucking company all along the East side 
of Almaden. When entering the park from Alvarado Niles road 
the trucks would cover your car with a thick dirt spray. Then 
there wasn’t a sound wall which greatly amplified the noise from I-880.  
  Lynn and Louie had a vision for the future and knew this community would 
spring into a wonderful place to live. They were the first residents of our park. 
There have been many improvements since then and she is still happy to call this 
her home. As new residents continued to arrive there were many fun activities for 
everyone. Volunteers were happy to pitch in and help with square dancing, prepar-
ing delicious meals, sing alongs as well as dropping over for a friendly visit.  
 The Montoya’s loved to dance; it was Louie’s favorite activity. Time and health 
became a factor during the later days and while dancing in the club house he col-
lapsed bringing an end to their long life together. Still today you’ll notice Lynn 
stands just inside the right side of the dining room where her beloved Louie fell 
and visits quietly with fond memories of the many enjoyable times they shared.  
  Later came a special friend to brighten her life. If you know Lynn you have 
heard her talk about Bobby Joe. He was a parrot that brought her many years of 
happiness during the lonely times. After many years he has left her alone again.  
  Louie was our first Residents’ Club president. As first lady of the Residents' 
Club she was involved in many of our activities. She served as parking monitor, La-
dy’s club member, pool monitor, greeter and a valuable assistant to the president. 
With a smile on her face Lynn recalls the fun of working in the kitchen - Bill Pickens 
would be cracking the eggs and she would be baking the biscuits. Plenty of volun-
teers working together laughing and talking at the same time.  
  Please make it a point to say hello to this lovely lady and thank her for all the 
years of service to The Tropics.  



B BUG COMPUTER CLUB  

COME JOIN US FOR A MOVIE EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT 

DOORS OPEN AT 5PM 

MOVIE STARTS AT 6:30PM  

WE HAVE 12 COMPUTERS ON LINE AND 2 COPY MACHINES  

COME BY AND ASK QUESTIONS,  

WE MAY HAVE ANSWERS THAT CAN HELP YOU 
WITH YOUR  

COMPUTER PROBLEMS. 

NEED TO LEARN ABOUT THE NEW  

WINDOWS 10 COMPUTERS 

WE CAN SHOW YOU.  

Ceramics Club 
 

Our club meetings are always held on the first Tuesday of every month at 2:00pm in the 
clubhouse conference room. Anyone can attend and sit in on our meetings and getting ac-
quainted with some of our active members before and after our meeting. If you are 
thinking of joining or wanting to ask questions or just take a tour of the ceramic room, 
this is an opportune time.  
The Ceramics Room is usually open weekdays from noon to 2:00pm with a member or 
several members working on their projects. Anyone who is interested in our club is wel-
come to stop by and take a look at some of the ceramics that are finished and some that 
we are still working on.  
 

THE FREE TRIAL MEMBERSHIP  ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2016.   

 
You can call the following senior member for a view of the ce-
ramic shop and or just to ask questions. Feel free to call Melo-
dy Peterson at 266-2607 or if she is not available, we will ask 
another training member too help you  
 
Submitted By: Sandy Parsons, Queen of the “Pink” Castle 



Snack Bar Dinner — January 18 

Egg Drop Soup + Fried Rice+     
Chinese Almond Cookie 

All for Only $5.00 

Chinese New Year Meal 



The Charities and Donations Since April 2015 

$
3
,8

0
0
 

$3,000 $
1
,7

8
0
 

$1,600 
$1,000 

   $1,000         $1,000            $600 

   $500            $500                $500 

  $600             $150               $100 



More  
Thanksgiving dinner 

fun! 

 

THE COFFEE CLUB WANTS YOU!  
 
Stop by the Club House Conference Room. 

We’ll put the coffee on and set out some 
snacks. Meet some of your neighbors for lively 

conversation and lots of laughs.  
 
The Coffee Club meets every morning Monday

-Friday from 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM. Everyone is 
welcome. It is a great way to make some new 

friends and start your day off right. Hope to 
see you there.  

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 
 
THE THIRD THURSDAY 

OF THE MONTH 
@1:30PM IN THE CON-

FERENCE ROOM... 



Saturday, January 14, 8:30 am—9:45 am 

Barry will make the French Toast 
You Choose the topping! 

       Mixed Berry              Banana Foster           Mixed Fruit 

Served with Bacon, Scrambled Eggs, and 

Hash Browns 

Along with your favorites  
Biscuits & Gravy and Oatmeal 

No Tickets required— $3.00 at the Door 
Breakfast Chair — Richard, with the help of the  Whole Board 



LIVE 2B HEALTHY  
 

COME JOIN THE FUN!!  
THESE CLASSES ARE DESIGNED TO  

BUILD BALANCE, STRENGTH  
AND FLEXIBILITY!!  

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY  
AT 1PM IN CLUBHOUSE;  

ANY QUESTION CALL : RICHARD STOLL—408-839-3358  

SPECTRUM LUNCHES   
TUES AND THURS @ NOON in the CLUBHOUSE  

 
WHETHER YOUR NEW TO THE PARK OR BEEN HERE FOR YEARS. SPEC-

TRUM LUNCH IS A GREAT WAY TO MEET  
FELLOW RESIDENTS. YOU GET A NUTRITIONAL MEAL 

THAT YOU DID NOT HAVE TO COOK YOURSELF AND THE 
BONUS IS YOU GET TO VISIT WITH FRIENDS AND NEIGH-
BORS. SIGN UP FOR THE MEAL THE DAY BEFORE. MENUS 

AND SIGN UP SHEETS ARE IN THE HALLWAY ON THE BUL-
LENTIN BOARD IN THE CLUBHOUSE.  

ANY QUESTIONS PLEASE CALL CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894  

CRAFT CLUB  
 

SHARE IDEAS AND PATTERNS  
SOCIALIZE WHILE WORKING  

ON YOUR OWN PROJECTS!  
LEARN A NEW CRAFT  

TEACH US A NEW CRAFT OR TECHNIQUE  
EVERY MONDAY 2PM TILL 6PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE  



Thunder Valley Casino - Monday 1/9/17  $34.00  
 

    TROPICS TRAVELERS  MARCH 7, 2017 TRIP 

                           RENO 2 NIGHT STAY 

           AMTRAK SIERRA SCENIC TRAIN TRIP 
 

March 7 Reno 2 Nights  Sierra Scenic Train 

 Includes:   Train ride roundtrip from Emeryville to Reno 

   Lunch – up and back 

   2 night Hotel – Circus Circus 

   Coupon Book 

  Tuesday 3/7 

 ∙ Leave Emeryville @ 10:30 am and arrive in Reno 6:15 pm 

  Thursday 3/9 

 ∙ Leave Reno @ 10:00 am and arrive Emeryville 5:30 pm 

Can carpool to Emeryville Train Station (need volunteers) 

 
 
 
   

 
 
 

Tropics Travelers Reservation for Reno Sierra Scenic Train Trip on March 7, 2017 
“MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO TROPICS TRAVELERS” 

Payment Due Date:  ___________________ Check Amount: ___________________ 

 
 

Name(s):______________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Address:_________________________________City:__________________Zip:____________Phone:________________________ 
 

Release of Liability:  I/We the undersigned, agree to take full responsibility and hold harmless the Tropics Travelers from any 
loss of liability which may result from my participation in this event.  I/We understand the description and comprehend all risks 
involved by participating in this activity.  I/We hereby absolve the Tropics Travelers, from any Liability. 
 
 

Signature:__________________________      Signature:_________________________   Date:_________________    



                                                        November 3, 2016 
 

                                                    Board Meeting Minutes 
 

  The meeting was called to order by President Richard Stoll at 6:58 p.m.  
All Board members were present.  There were 3 guests.  Guest speaker Rick 
Henry proposed to have a military flag display on Veterans’ Day.  In addi-

tion, he proposed having a parade ending with hotdogs in the clubhouse.  
The display was approved but the parade, etc. was put over to Pearl Harbor 

Day by a passed motion. 
  The minutes were read by the Secretary and approved with one correc-

tion.  The Treasurer’s report was read and approved.  Richard read the Bin-
go report which was approved.  Rick gave the auditor’s report on the Trop-
ics Travelers from May.  The report was approved.  The Secretary read two 

correspondences. 
  Richard gave updates on Park projects from Karen Schrum.  They were:  

sound abatement, lighting on pathways and hall, pool heating, kids’ pool 
hours, and spa resurfacing.  In addition, Michael McCullough is the new hall 
monitor.  A new maintenance manager is in the interview process. 

  Old Business:  The by-law Committee will possibly be meeting next week.  
Suggestions were given to Breeze Editor, Tina Maria, on editing the Breeze.  

The microphones were fixed.  The Halloween event was good.  The Flea 
Market has 46 tables.  Job assignments for Thanksgiving dinner were hand-
ed out.  A motion to give out prizes of $75, $50, and $25 for house decorat-

ing was passed.  A motion to give $200 to Logan High School from the Bin-
go Charity fund passed.  A motion to spend $200 for gift baskets passed.  

Xmas tickets will be handed out at Thanksgiving.  A Christmas party is 
planned for December 10 from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.    A motion to give Barbara 
Garcia $400 to entertain at the New Year’s party passed.  Jobs for Satur-

day’s Breakfast were handed out.   A motion to give $805 from the Bingo 
fund to the Salvation Army passed. 

  Upcoming events:  Breakfast, Nov. 5, Pot Luck, 
Nov. 6, Flea Market, Nov. 12, Thanksgiving Din-

ner, Nov. 19, Decorating the lobby,  Nov. 29.  The 
meeting was adjourned at 8:23. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Carol O’Quin, Secretary 
 
 



NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR:  

 Looking for “Getting to know your Neighbor” articles. 
Have a friendly chat with your neighbor and work on the 
articles together. submit the article at trop-
icsbreeze@gmail.com. Who knows you might be sur-
prised what you find out about your neighbor! We look 
forward to hearing from you.  

 Thank you Residents for submitting photos of our fun 
events. If you have photos and you would like to share them in The Breeze, 
please email the photos to tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on the 10th of every month to the 
Breeze email address: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-
ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to con-
tent and quality.  

  We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers 
and articles in by the deadline. If you wish to submit a 
flyer after the deadline, you must be present to help in-
sert into the Breeze Magazine. Please include your 
name and phone number so I can notify you when the 
magazine arrives, you can come with your volunteers 
and help with inserting the flyer.  THANK YOU  

========================================================= ==== 

Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net 
========================================================= ==== 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO: THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A 
MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE 
MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE. YOU HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE 
MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO 
DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!! 

 - WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749 -  



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 

Distributor List #1 - If any problems, please call Roger Taylor 489-6747  

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

1 24 134 HANA, MORRIS CARMICHAEL 471-7770 

Acapulco, Polyne-
sia, Palm Dr 149-

150 

2 14 
119 MANDRONE WAY, TOM 

CHITWOOD  489-2103 Madrone 

3 12 131 HANA WAY, ROGER TAYLOR 489-6747 Hana Way 

4 15 482 HOYA,  CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 Hoya Way 

5 21 489 SEEMA CIRCLE, RAY MILLER 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

6 18 
373 TROPICANA WAY, CARL 

HUGHES 471-5020 

387-403 Tropi-
cana & 33001 

Almaden 

7 19 
373 TROPICANA WAY, ALLISON 

HUGHES 471-5020 
368-386 Tropi-

cana 

8 43 443 SAMOA WAY, RICK HENRY 487-7817 
Lanai, Samoa, Cu-

mana 

9 14 
528 TRINDAD CIRCLE, VIRGIL 

LEWIS 324-1773 Trinidad 

Distributor List #2 - If any problems, Please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

10 31 
192 HAWAII CIRCLE, RALPH BA-

LESTRA 487-8051 HAWAII 

11 18 264 MOLOKAI, ART TIPTON 381-6646 HULA 

12 18 238 JAMAICA, GLORIA LOVATO 324-0071 JAMAICA 

13 18 284 OAHU, NICK BUENO 675-0677 OAHU 

14 21 51 PALM DR., IRV MAYER 487-0235 
PALM DRIVE 40-

60 

15 41 265 MOLOKAI, STEVE EVANS 266-2607 
MOLOKAI, PALM 

DRIVE 86-109 

16 25 70 PALM, MICHAEL O'QUIN 265-4091 PALM DR  61-85 

17 18 57 PALM, CHRISTINA DEMELLO   MAUI 

18 18 313 KAUAI, J.J. LIBBON 366-4270 KAUAI  

Distributor List #3 - If any problems, Please call Tina Maria 489-5749 

RTE MAG# DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH# STREET 

19 19 12 PALM DRIVE, CAROL LOWE 324-1985 PALM DR. 1-19 

20 20 26 PALM DRIVE, DIANE STEELE 471-1750 PALM DR. 20-39 

21 25 
336 WAIKIKI,  

CHRISTINA VAN REMOORTEL 675-9021 WAIKIKI 

22 22 363 TAHITIAN, HAZEL CARR 489-9416 TAHITAIN 

23 16 416 FIJI, CARL SCARSON 487-4831 FIJI 

24 16 
247 HONOLULU, ROCKY 

SAMPSON 471-7332 HONOLULU 

25 41 169 KONA, FRED/RUBY BARKER 489-3947 
KONA, PANAMA, 

MAKAHA 


